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John Gall, District Manager 
Venice Park RDF 
9536 East Lennon Road 
Lennon, Michigan 48449 
 
Dear John Gall: 
 
This letter is in reference to your Permit to Install (PTI) application, identified as 
No. APP-2023-0025, State Registration Number N5910.  The application was received on 
January 3, 2023, for installation of a new utility flare at 9536 East Lennon Road in Lennon, 
Michigan. 
 
Review of your PTI application is complete.  We have announced a public comment period as 
required by state and federal regulations, on the intent of the Michigan Department of 
Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy (EGLE) to approve the proposed permit.  The public 
comment period will begin on September 20, 2023, and will end on November 6, 2023.  A 
virtual informational session and public hearing have been scheduled on October 24, 2023; 
however, they will be held only if requested by October 17, 2023.  You may submit comments 
during the comment period and are encouraged to appear at the virtual informational session 
and public hearing, if held, on behalf of your PTI application. 
 
After resolving any issues raised during the public comment period and/or the hearing, if held, 
a final decision will be made on your PTI application. 
 
By law, construction of the proposed process should not begin until you receive an approved 
PTI.  This letter is not an approved permit to install and only references a proposed action on 
your PTI application. 
 
Enclosed are copies of the proposed permit conditions, “Notice of Air Pollution Comment 
Period and Public Hearing,” “Proposed Project Summary,” and the “Technical Fact Sheet” 
regarding our analysis of your proposed project. 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.  You may call me on October 17, 
2023, to determine if a hearing was requested. 
 
 Sincerely, 
  
  
  
 Megan Arduin, Environmental Engineer 
 Permit Section 
 Air Quality Division 
 517-275-1936 
 ArduinM1@Michigan.gov 
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Enclosures 
cc/enc:  Theresa Jackson, Saginaw Chippewa Indian Tribe Chief 
 Sally Kniffen, Saginaw Chippewa Indian Tribe  
 Senator Sam Singh 28th District 
 Representative Brian BeGole, 71st District   
 President Barbara Baker-Omerod, Village of Lennon 
 Geraldine Terry, Lennon, Village of Lennon Clerk 
 Kevin Kingsbury, Venice Township Supervisor 
 Alissa Sumner, Venice Township Clerk 
 Caroline Wilson, Shiawassee County Clerk 
 Genevieve Damico, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 5 
 Constantine Blathras, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 5 
 Nikki Dennis, Waste Management 
 Travis Boeskool, Deputy Director, EGLE 
 Hugh C. McDiarmid Jr., Communications Manager, EGLE 
 Regina Strong, Environmental Justice Public Advocate, EGLE 
 Jill Greenberg, Public Information Officer, EGLE 
 Bob Byrnes, EGLE 
 
 
 


